
 

 

19 March 2020  
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer  
 

Update on school closure 
 

At noted in yesterday’s letter, further to the Government briefing George Pindar School will be 
open to provide care to children of ‘key workers’ and those children who have a social worker or 
have an Education Health and Care Plan. The full list of those classed as key workers has not yet 
been released; however we anticipate that this will include all members of the emergency 
services, healthcare professionals from the NHS or caring professions, education professionals and 
frontline workers involved in the distribution and supply of food. In order to help us with our 
planning and for safeguarding purposes, if you believe that your profession falls into one of these 
categories and therefore intend to send your child into school from Monday, please email 
hello@gps.hlt.academy Please make sure you state your child’s name and year group in the email. 
Please note that children who are attending school from Monday will be permitted to wear casual 
clothes.   
 
I would like to thank you for your support at this most extraordinary time and will continue to 
update you when I have more news.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Lesley Welsh  
Principal  


